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ART GALLERIES

* Winters College Art Gallery - an exhibition of paintings,
prints, sculpture and drawings by Stewart Simpson through
Friday, April 7; gallery hours are 12:00 noon to 5:00 p.m.
Monday through Friday.

* Art Gallery of York University - an exhibition of recent
photographs by Michael Semak will be on view through Sunday,
April 9; gallery hours are 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Monday
through Friday and 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Sundays.

Monday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Conditioning for Men &Women - Monday, Wednesday and Friday; men-main
gym, women-upper gym - Tait McKenzie Building

1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. - York Bicycle Club - meeting; for further information call Freddy
(Barber Shop) at 638-5234 or Terry Mahoney at 3026 - Rooms 256, 258, Vanier College

4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

6:00 p.m. - Gymnastic Meet - first trial meet for selection of a national Olympic team - for
further information call Tom Zivic at 635-3818 - Tait McKenzie Building

7:30 p.m. - Concert - [Program in Music] "The Eighth Decade", a concert by York student compo:.. 1:"S

- Senior Common Room, Winters College

Tuesday

9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. - Christian Counselling &Religious Consultation -for Lutheran students;
telephone Rev. Judt at 635-2437 or 633-2158 - Room 221, McLaughlin College

12:00 noon - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Students Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier College

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

Wednesday

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

7:00 p.m. - Polish Club - meeting - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

Thursday

2:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 105, Vanier College

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

3:45 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "A Study of Human Greetings" by Dr. Adam Kendon, Bronx
State Hospital, New York - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

4:00 p.m. - Guest Speaker - [Department of Mathematics] "A Suggestive First Boundary Value
Problem" by Professor J.L. Doob, University of Illinois and the Institute for Advanced
Study - Room K, Curtis Lecture Halls
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Thursday (cont' d.)

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

Friday

2:00 p.m. - Guest Speaker - [Environmental Studies] "Planet Sea Art and Environmental Research
Under Water" by Jiirgen Claus, author, artist and environmentalist from Germany - Room 107,
Stedman Lecture Halls

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Wuthering Heights" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

7:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m. - Badminton Club - upper gym, Tait McKenzie Building

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Fortune in Men's Eyes" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

-Saturday

9:30 a.m. - Annual Conference of the Victorian Studies Association of Ontario - interested
members of the York community are invited to the following:
9:30 a.m. - Coffee - Senior Common Room, Glendon Campus

10: 15 a.m. - "The Tractarian Sensibility" by Professor J .M. Cameron, St. Michael's College,
ColJege, Toronto; Professor Cameron will be introduced by Professor S. Eisen, Chairman
History Department, York University - Room 204, York Hall, Glendon Campus

2:15 p.m. - "The Mayor of Casterbridge and History" by Professor Ian Gregor, University of
Kent; Professor Gregor will be introduced by Professor George Wing, University of
Calgary - Room 204, York Hall, Glendon Campus

4:00 p.m. - Videotaped showing of the film, "London Street Folk", produced by Alan Thomas
of Scarborough College - Room 129, York Hall, Glendon Campus

For further information call A.V. Tucker, Principal, Glendon College, at 487-6116.

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Wuthering Heights" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Fortune in Men's Eyes" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

Sunday

11:00 a.m. & 7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Badminton Club - upper gym, Tait McKenzie Building

2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Fencing Practice - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

3:00 p.m. - Concert - [Stong College Fellows Series] of Dr. Mordecai Sandberg's compositions;
Dr. Sandberg, who teaches a Stong College Tutorial on "Musical Setting of the Bible", has
been recognized at one of "the foremost contemporary composers and a leading theorist" ­
interested persons are welcome to attend - for further information call 635-3062 - Junior
Common Room, Stong College

7:06 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Wuthering Heights" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Fortune in Men's Eyes" - general admission $1~25;

Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls
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9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. - Christian Counselling &Religious Consultation - for Lutheran students;
telephone Rev. Judt at 635-2437 or 633-2158 - Room 221, McLaughlinCollege

12:00 noon - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Student Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier C0llege

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

9:00 p.m. - midnight ~ Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

*

*

*

*

The tenth seminar in the series presented by the Division of Executive Development will be
held this month at the York Campus. "Marketing Decision Making and Information Systems" -­
Tuesday and Wednesday, April 11 and 12 -- will deal with developments in decision theory,
explore the requirements of an information system, trace through its development in various
companies and demonstrate an actual operating system. The speakers will include Dr. Mel S.
Moyer of York University. For further information call the Division of Executive
Development at 635-2432 or 635-2386.

The Osgoode Hall Law School is presenting the fifth lecture in the Annual Lecture Series,
1971-72, Wednesday, April 12 at 5:00 p.m. in the Moot Court Room. Professor Nils Christie,
leading Scandinavian criminologist and director of the Institute of Criminology and
Criminal Law at Oslo University, will speak on "A Living Society is a Quarrelling Society".
All interested persons are welcome to attend.

Dr. Mordecai Sandberg, who teaches a Stong College Tutorial on "Musical Setting of the
Bible", will be present at a concert of his compositions on Sunday, April 9 at 3:00 p.m. in
the Junior Common Room, Stong College. Recognized as one of 'the foremost contemporary
composers and a leading theorist', Dr. Sandberg has created works described as combining the
rich oriental melody with Western polyphony. Interested persons are welcome - for further
information call 635-3062.

The Kenyan students at York wish to welcome any and all members of the University community
who wish to see a film entitled "Safari to Kenya" (30 mins.). The film will be shown on
Thursday, April 6 at 8:00 p.m. in Room A, Curtis Lecture Halls - no admission charge.

The Faculty of Arts Minor Research Grants deadline for applications has been extended to
April 15, 1972. Although the monies for the 1971-72 session have been distributed, new
budget funds will be available from May 1, 1972.

Members of the York community are asked to note that the Senior Common Room, Stong College,
closed on the 30th of March.

College Mathematics, sponsored by the Centre for Continuing Education, is a 12 week course
commencing April 10. Fee is $50.00 -- for further information call 635-2501.

The Aboretum Committee, of which Mike Boyer is Chairman, is planning to plant 6,000 trees in
the four campus woodlots. The Committee will also clean the woods, cut paths, build
bridges and label trees. The project can only go forward with volunteer student, staff

) and faculty help. The Senior Tutors of College Complex #1 have agreed to act as
co-ordinators for the volunteers; anyone who wants to help is asked to call Tom Cohen
(Senior Tutor, Vanier College) at 635-2339. The first tree-day will be Saturday, April 15,
beginning at 10:00 a.m.; on Friday, April 14, there will be a briefing session and party
in Vanier College (details to follow).
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4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight at
Founders College Dining Hall

7:00 p.m. - Polish Club - meeting - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

GENERAL

* The Government of India has announced the offer of three visiting awards annually, for prominent
educationists (professor, senior headmasters and educational administrators, etc.) from the
Commonwealth countries, to undertake a study and observation tour in India in the educational
field of their choice. The awards are not earmarked for any particular country but will be open,
to educationists from all Commonwealth countries.
These awards cover the cost of international air travel in tourist or economy class; the cost
of travel within India by air, rail or road; an allowance of Rs. 75.00 ($11.25) to Rs. 100.00
($15.00) per day, depending on the status of the award-holder; and the medical and hospital charges,
if any.
Each award will be of not more than three months' duration depending upon the needs expressed. The
best period of the year for the visits to India would be from September to December, so as to
avoid the interruption in the academic sessions of India educational institutions due to the long
vacations.
The Association of Universities and Colleges of Canada (A.U.C.C.) would welcome the nomination of
Canadian educationists who would be best suited to visit India under this Scheme. In this
connection, the suggested names should be accompanied by their curricula vitae, and contain the
following information: address in Canada; age; nationality; whether married or single; present
position held; academic and other distinctions held; and nature and program of the study in India,
indicating specifically the particular field of study desired.
Nomination should be forwarded directly to the Director of Awards, 151 Slater Street, Ottawa,
Ontario KIP 5NI, no later than April 15, 1972.

* The Department of Physical Plant wishes to forewarn the Community of an embargo on telephone orders
by Bell Canada effective April 14th, 1972. The University will be served with telephone services
after June 17, 1972 from a new Bell central equipment office located off-campus. The basic services
will remain unchanged after this date and the only noticeable effect of the changeover will be the
replacement of the 635 prefix on our existing centrex numbers by a new 667 prefix, the last four
digits remaining the same. The new number for the York Switchboard, for example, will be 667-2100.
Due to the complexity of the work involved in this changeover, it is important to the Telephone
Company and is to the ultimate advantage of the University, that as few changes as possible are
made to our existing telephone arrangements during the 8-week period preceding June 17.
It is necessary, therefore, to place an embargo on telephone work requests received after April 14
until June 17. During this period, only requests of an emergency nature can be handled and these
should be directed to the Communications Co-ordinator, Room C25, T.O.B., local 3754.
All Departments are asked to co-operate by examining any possible telephone requirements for this
period now and submitting the necessary Work Request Form ahead of time. This will, in most cases,
enable the required service to be provided in advance of the embargo. Failing this, the required
service can only be provided after June 17. The embargo will in no way affect the planned' in­
service dates for telephones in the new Administrative Studies Building, College 'F' and College
'F' Residence Buildings.

Room 146, Petrie Science Building
Room 145, Petrie Science Building

Atkinson College
124, Farquharson Building
032, McLaughlin College
223, Petrie Science Building
5532, the Ross Building

Room
Room
Room
Room

Committee

Membership
Vice-President

President
Secretary
Education
Treasurer

At the recent annual meeting of the York University Faculty &Staff Credit Union, a dividend of 6%
on shares was declared as well as a rebate of 5% on loan interest. The following is a list of the
new Board of Directors:

Mr. R.P. Burcher (local 3832)
Mrs. G. Hayward (3040)
Miss V. Lee (2473)
Mrs. B. McKee (2357)
Prof. J.G. Paasche (3783)
Mr. A.D. Stauffer (3843)
Prof. A.H. Turrittin (3159)

*

* The Annual Conference of the Victorian Studies Association of Ontario will be held at the Glendon
Campus on Saturday, April 8. Interested members of the York community are invited to the following:

9:30 a.m. - Coffee - Senior Common Room
10:15 a.m. - "The Tractarian Sensibility" by Professor J.M. Cameron, St. Michael's College,

Toronto; Prof. Cameron will be introduced by Prof. S. Eisen, Chairman, History Department,
York University - Room 204, York Hall

2:15 p.m. - "The Mayor of Casterbridge and History" by Professor Ian Gregor, University of
Kent; Prof. Gregor will be introduced by Prof. George Wing, University of Calgary - Room
204, York Hall

4:00 p.m. - Videotaped showing of film, "London Street Folk", produced by Alan Thomas of
Scarborough College - Room 129, York Hall

By courtesy of the McMaster University Department of Fine Arts, a selection from the exhibition
"Victorian Imagery: English Book Illustrations of the 1860's", will be on view in the Senior
Common Room throughout the conference.
For further information call A.V. Tucker, Principal, Glendon College, at 487-6116.

* Writing Workshop and English as a Second Language, courses sponsored by the Centre for Continuing
Education, will both commence April 22. The Writing Workshop will run for 14 weeks - fee is $60;
English as a Second Language will be held for 13 weeks - fee is $60. For further information call
635-2501.

I I
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2:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 105, Vanier College

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

3:45 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "A Study of Human Greetings" by Dr. Adam Kendon, Bronx State
Hospital, New York - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

4:00 p.m. - Mathematics Colloquium - "Suggestive First Boundary Value Problems" by Professor
J.L. Doob, University of Illinois, the Institute for Advanced Study - Room K, Curtis
Lecture Halls

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

8:00 p.m. - Film - [Kenyan Students] "Safari to Kenya" (30 mins.) - no admission charge - Room A,
Curtis Lecture Halls

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

'.

Dr. Mordecai Sandberg, who teaches a Stong College Tutorial on 'Musical Setting of the
Bible', will be present at a concert of his compositions on Sunday, April 9 at 3:00 p.m. in
the Junior Common Room, Stong College. Recognized as one of "the foremost contemporary
composers and a leading theorist", Dr. Sandberg has created works described as combining
the rich oriental melody with Western polyphony. Interested persons are welcome to attend
-- for further information call 635-3062.

The Osgoode Hall Law School is presenting the fifth lecture in the Annual Lecture Series,
1971-72, Wednesday, April 12 at 5:00 p.m. in the Moot Court Room. Professor Nils Christie,
leading Scandanavian criminologist and director of the Institute of Criminology and
Criminal Law at Oslo University, will speak on "A Living Society is a Quarrelling Society".
All interested persons welcome.

The Canadian Association for the Advancement of Research in Criminology and Criminal Justice
is holding a Research Workshop, April 13 at the Osgoode Hall Law School. All interested
persons are invited to the following:

9:30 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. - Plenary Session for all those attending workshop - Moot Court
Room (first floor), Osgoode Hall Law School

11:00 a.m. - 11:15 a.m. - Coffee - Osgoode Faculty Common Room (second floor)
11:15 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. - There will be four workshop sessions, all taking place

simultaneously, with a break at 12:30 p.m. to enable members to pick up their
box lunches and coffee from the 2nd floor Faculty Common Room; and another break
for coffee in the Faculty Common Room at 3:45 p.m. The workshops and their
discussion leaders are as set out below.

Workshop 1#1 - "Classification of Crime and Criminals" - Dr. Hans Mohr, Osgoode Hall Law
School; and Dr. Justin Ciale, Centre of Criminology, University of Ottawa

Workshop 1#2- "Prediction of Future Criminality" - Professor Peter McNaughton-Smith,
Centre of Criminology, University of Toronto; and Professor Tadeusz Grygier, Centre
of Criminology, University of Ottawa

Workshop 1#3 - "Evaluation of Correctional Programs" - Dr. Lyn McDonald, Department of
Sociology, McMaster University; Dr. Hank Matheson, Deputy Director of Corrections,
Vancouver; and Dr. Bruno Cormier, Department of Psychiatry, McGill University ,

Workshop 1#4 - "Participant Observation" - Professor Mel Green, Department of Sociology,
Carleton University; and Mr. Robert Solomon, Graduate Student, Yale University

5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. - Reception for all workshop participants - Faculty Common Room,
Osgoode Hall Law School -

For further information please contact Judy Meighan at 635-3117 by Monday, April 10.

The Badminton Club, which met· each Friday and Sunday, wi 11 be cancelled until next fall.

Commencing this Friday, April 7, evening recreational swimming will be cancelled (for Friday
evenings only) until fUrther notice.
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Friday

11:00 a.m. - Guest Speaker ... [French 223 & 335] "The Presence of Poetry in Quebec" by Professor
Jilles Marcotte, University of Montreal - extra seating available - Room 227, York Hall,
Glendon Campus

1:15 p.m. - 1:45 p.m. - Bicycle Club - meeting - Room S440, the Ross Building

2:00 p.m. - Guest Speaker - [Environmental Studies] "Planet Sea Art and Environmental Research
Under Water" by Jurgen Claus, author, artist and environemntalist from Germany - Room
107, Stedman Lecture Halls

7: 00 p .m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Wuthering Heights" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Fortune in Men's Eyes" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

Saturday

9:30 a.m. - Annual Conference of the Victorian Studies AssociationofOrttario - interested
members of the York community are invited to the following:
10:15 p.m. - "The Tractarian Sensibility" by Prof. J.M. Cameron, St. Michael's College,

Toronto; Prof. Cameron will be introduced by Prof. S. Eisen, Chairman, Department of
History, York University - Room 204, York Hall, Glendon

2:15 p.m. - "The Mayor of Casterbridge and History" by Prof. Ian Gregor, University of
Kent; Prof. Gregor will be introduced by Prof. George Wing, University of Calgary ­
Room 204, York Hall, Glendon

4:00 p.m. - Videotaped showing of film "London Street Folk", produced by Alan Thomas of
Scarborough College - Room 129, York Hall, Glendon

By courtesy of McMaster University Department of Fine Arts, a selection from the exhibition
"Victorian Imagery: English Book Illustrations of the 1860' s", will be on display in
the Senior Common Room throughout the conference.
For further information contact A.V. Tucker, Principal, Glendon College, at 487-6116.

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Wuthering Heights" - general admission $1.25;
~ Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Fortune in Men's Eyes" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

Sunday

11:00 a.m. & 7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

3:00 p.m. - Concert - [Stong College Fellows Series] of. compositions by Dr. Mordecai Sandberg ­
Junior Common Room, Stong College

7: 00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Wuthering Heights" - general admission $1. 25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Fortune in Men's Eyes" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

GENERAL

*

*

The Osgoode Hall Law School is presenting the fifth lecture in the Annual Lecture Series,
1971-72, Wednesday, April 12 at 5:00 p.m. in the Moot Court Room. Professor Nils Christie,
leading Scandinavian criminologist and director of the Institute of Criminology and
Criminal Law at Oslo University, will speak on "A Living Society is a Quarrelling Society".
All interested persons are welcome to attend.

Stong College Art Gallery will be showing an exhibition of work by Dr. Mordecai Sandberg
from Sunday, April 9 to Thursday, April 13. The opening and reception will take place
Sunday, April 9 from 5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.; normal gallery hours are 12:00 noon to 6:00 p.m.
daily.
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GENERAL (cont 'd.)

* Memo to members of the York community from the Department of Safety and Security Services:

Bomb Threats -

A recent incident in which a telephone call was received to the effect that a bomb had been
placed in one of the University buildings has again drawn attention to this particular
form of mischievious behaviour. Like other calls of a similar nature received in present
years, this one proved to be a hoax.
However, the possibility of further calls must be accepted, and while there is no indication
that such calls, in this area at least, have been anything but hoaxes, the danger of
personal injury in the remote eventuality that a call proved to be genuine cannot be
disregarded.
To prevent the disruption of examinations, arrangements have been made for alternative
accommodation to be available should bomb threats be received which refer to the buildings
in which they are being held. It is proposed that should such an occurrence take place
while students are actually writing examinations, the building would be evacuated and they
would be required to move to the alternative accommodation to finish.
With regard to bomb-threat calls at other times a list has been compiled to include a
representative of each Department, to be notified by telephone in the event of any future
calls where they concern the building in which the Department is located.
Those who decide to leave the building should remain in the vicinity. They will be notified

"by staff of the Department of Safety and Security Services when precautionary measures
have been taken and it is deemed safe for them to return to their offices.
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ART GALLERIES

* Stong College Art Gallery - an exhibition of work by Dr.
Mordecai Sandberg (of York University) through Thursday, April
13; gallery hours are 12:00 noon to 6:00 p.m. daily.

Monday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Conditioning for Men &Women - Monday, Wednesday &Friday; men-main
gym, women-upper gym - Tait McKenzie Building

4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

Tuesday

9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. - Christian Counselling &Religious Consultation - for Lutheran students;
telephone Rev. Judt at 635-2437 or 633-2158 - Room 221, McLaughlin College .

12:00 noon - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Student Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier College

6:00 p.m. - C.Y.S.F. Meeting - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

Wednesday

4:00 p.m. - CRESS Seminar Series - "A Preliminary Model for SST Effects in the Atmosphere" by
'Dr. Igor Everstein, Godard Space Flight Centre, N.A.S.A. - Room 317, Petrie Science
Building

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

5:00 p.m. - ANNUAL LECTURE SERIES, 1971-72 - [Osgoode Hall Law School] "A Living Society is a
'Quarrelling Society" by Professor Nils Christie, leading Scandinavian criminologist and
··Director of the Institute of Criminology and Criminal Law at Oslo University - Moot Court
Room, Osgoode Hall Law School

, 5:00 p.m. - Television Interview - Professor Virginia Rock, Master of Stong College, will appear
on the CBC-TV show "Video I" to discuss College Tutorials - this program was originally
'scheduled to be shown March 29

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

Thursday

9:30 a.m. - Research Workshop - [Canadian Association for the Advancement of Research in
Criminology and Criminal Justice] interested persons are invited to the following:

9:30 a.m. - Plenary session for all those attending workshop - Moot Court Room, Osgooqe
Hall Law School

11:15 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. - Four workshops all taking place simultaneously -
Workshop #1 - "Classification of Crime and Criminals" - Dr. Hans Mohr, Osgoode Hall
Law School, York University; Dr. Justin Hale, Centre of Criminology, University of
Ottawa
Workshop #2 - "Prediction of Future Criminology" - Professor Peter MacNaughton-Smith,
Centre of Criminology, University of Toronto; Professor Tadeusz Grygier, Centr~ of
Criminology, University of Ottawa
Workshop #3 - "Evaluation of Correctional Programs" - Dr. Lynn McDonald, Department
of Sociology, McMaster University; Dr. Hank Matheson, Deputy Director of Corrections,
Vancouver; and Dr. Bruno Cormier, Department of Psychiatry, McGill University

- please turn over -



Thursday (cont 'd.)

Workshop #4 - "Participant Observation" - Professor Mel Green, Department of
Sociology, Carleton University; Mr. Robert Solomon, Graduate Student, Yale
University

5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. - Reception for workshop participants - Faculty Common Room,
Osgoode Hall Law School

For further information contact Judy Meighan at 635-3117.

2:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 105, Vanier College

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

3:00 p.m. - Guest SAeaker - [York University Kenyan Project] "Methodological Issues in Economics"
by Professor itchell Harwitz, University of Buffalo - Room B, Curtis Lecture Halls

4:00 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "Imprinting and Human Behaviour" by Dr. Wladek Sluckan,
University of Western Ontario - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

4:30 p.m. - Council of the Faculty of Arts - meeting - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

8:30 p.m. - Student Concert - [Program in Dance] finale of students' year of work - all welcome
to attend - Burton Auditorium

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

Friday

7:00 p.rn. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Three in the Attic" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

8:30 p.m. - Student Concert - [Program in Dance] see Thursday's listing at 8:30 p.m.

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "The Twelve Chairs" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

Saturday

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

8:30 p.m. - Student Concert - [Program in Dance] see Thursday's listing at 8:30 p.m.

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.

Sunday

11:00 a.m. & 7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.
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12:00 noon - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Student Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

2:30 p.m. - Guest Speaker - [Department of Philosophy] "Is the Future Really Necessary?" by Mr. Calvin
G. Normore, University of Toronto - Room S872, the Ross Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier College

6:00 p.m. - C.Y.S.F. Meeting - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

*

*

*

W.W. Small, Vice-President (Administration) advises:
Summer Hours, 1972
YORK CAMPUS

Last year the University introduced on a trial basis summer hours from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., from
the beginning of Daylight Saving in April to the "return-to-school" after the Labour Day weekend.
In the rare cases where the summer hours had an adverse effect on required 9perations it was
recognized that the regular hours should be retained. This flexibility was not intended to meet the
individual wishes of persons who found the earlier arrival slightly inconvenient. Certainly the
change was not initiated to decrease the working day by half an hour.
A survey conducted in September indicated the majority (80%) of the Divisions and Departments
observed the revised hours and were in favour of repeating them in 1972.
Following discussion of the subject at a meeting of the President's Senior Policy Committee, April 5,
there was agreement that summer hours, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., be adopted as the standard for
University offices for the period May 1 to Tuesday, September 5, 1972.
For a number of years Glendon College has been on a summer hours schedule comparable to the above and
will continue the practice in 1972.

Graduate students who have successfully completed an oral examination on a thesis or dissertation
submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements of Masters or Doctoral degrees, must subsequently
deliver three unbound copies in final acceptable form to the Faculty of Graduate Studies (Room N920,
the Ross Building) at least one week prior to the Spring Convocation. Since Friday, June 9, 1972,
is the date fixed for Convocation for graduate students, Friday, June 2,1972, is the last date
on which a thesis or dissertation in final form, may be delivered to the Faculty of Graduate Studies
by a student who expects to be awardeci a graduate .. degree at the Spring Convocation.

I
C.G. Dunn, Department of Safety and Security Services advises:
BOMB THREATS

A recent incident in which a telephone call was received to the effect that a bomb had been placed
in one of the University buildings has again drawn attention to this particular form of mischievious
behaviour. Like other calls of a similar nature received in previous years this one proved to be
a hoax.
However, the possibility of further calls must be accepted, and while there is no indication that
such calls, in this area at least, have been anything but hoaxes, the danger of personal injury in
the remote eventuality that a call proved to be genuine cannot be disregarded.
To prevent the disruption of examinations, arrangements have been made for alternative accommodation
to be available should bomb threats be received which refer to the buildings in which they are being
held. It is proposed that should such an occurence take place while students,are actually writing
examinations, the building would be evacuated and they would be required to move to the alternative
accommodation to finish.
With regard to bomb-threat calls at other times a list has been compiled to include a representative
of each Department, to be notified by telephone in the event of any future calls where they concern
the building in which the Department is located.
Those who decide to leave the building should remain in the vicinity. They will be notified by
staff of the Department of Safety and Security Services when precautionary measures have been
taken and it is deemed safe for them to return to their offices .

•
Christian Counselling and Religious Consultation, normally on Tuesday's from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.,
is cancelled as of today until the fall.

There will be a meeting of the Bicycle Club Friday, April 14 at 1:00 p.m. in Room S440, the Ross
Building, to discuss plans for the first ride. All interested persons are invited to attend.

A staff member, presently doing research, would like to hear from anyone who has information on the
position of women in Africa. Telephone 635-3198.

The'Osgcio-d.e'HalliLaWSC:l1.ociliS· presenting the fifth and final lecture in the Annual Lecture Series,
1971-72, Wednesday, April 12 at 5:00 p.m. in the Moot Court Room. Professor Nils Christie, leading
Scandinavian criminologist and director of the Institute of Criminology and Criminal Law at Oslo
University, will speak on "A Living Society is a Quarrelling Society". All interested persons are
invited to attend.

The Daily Bulletin is published five days a week during term by the Department of Information and Publications.
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12:10 p.m. & 1:10 p.m. - Film - [Film Library] "The Sixties" (18 mins. col.) - new acquisition
of the Film Library-=lRoom 114, Scott Library

4:00 p.m. - CRESS Seminar Series - " Preliminary Model for SST Effects in the Atmosphere" by
Dr. Igor Eberstein, Godard Space Flight Centre, N.A.S.A. - Room 317, Petrie Science Bldg.

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders Dining Hall

5:00 p.m. - ANNUAL LECTURE SERIES, 1971-72 - [Osgoode Hall Law School] "A Living Society is a
Quarrelling Society" by Professor Nils Christie, leading Scandinavian criminologist and
director of the Institute of Criminology and Criminal Law at Oslo University - Moot
Court Room, Osgoode Hall Law School

5:00 p.m. - Television Interview - Professor Virginia Rock, Master of Stong College, will appear
on the CBC-TV show "Video I" to discuss College Tutorials (this program was originally
scheduled to be shown March 29)

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

GENERAL

* The Senate Committee on Research will hold an open hearing on Thursday, April 13 at 2:00 p.m.
in the Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building, for the purpose of receiving oral or written
submissions relating to the Committee's Report on Sources of Research Funds, debated by
the Senate February 24 and March 2, and referred back to the Committee. Due to space
limitations, tickets must be obtained from Room S945, the Ross Building.

* The Department of Physical Plant wishes to forewarn the Community of an embargo on
telephone orders by-Bell Canada effective April 14. The University will be served with
telephone services after June 17 from a new Bell central equipment office located off-campus.
The basic services will remain unchanged after this date and the only noticeable effect of
the changeover will be the replacement of the 635 prefix on our existing centrex numbers by a
new 667 prefix, the last four digits remaining the same. The new number for the York
Switchboard, for example, will be 667-2100. -
Due to the complexity of the work involved in this changeover, it is important to the
Telephone Company and is to the,ultimate advantage of the University, that as few changes
as possible are made to our existing telephone arrangements during the 8-week period
preceding June 17.
It is necessary, therefore, to place an embargo on telephone work requests received after
April 14 until June 17. During this period, only requests of an emergency nature can
be handled and these should be directed to the Communications Co-ordinator, Room C25, T.O.B.,
local 3754.
The embargo will in no way affect the planned in-service dates for telephones in the new
Administrative Studies Building, College 'F' and College 'F' Residence Buildings.

the Parking Office, Temporary Office Building, Monday,
be obtained at the Main Gatehouse. Faculty and staff
as soon as possible. Fees for 1972-73 are as follows:

$75.00
$25.00
$ 5.00 per course
$ 2.00

PARKING

1972-73 Parking Decals go on sale at
May 1st. Application forms may also
are requested to submit applications

Annual Reserved
Annual Unreserved
Sessional Decal (Atkinson students only)
Motorcycles

Registration is free allowing parking in designated peripheral lot only on payment of daily
fee of 50~.

Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, T.O.B., or arrangements can be made for
the appropriate payroll deduction for full-time employees. Parking Decals cannot be
issued to applicants having outstanding parking violations. The 1971-72 parking permits
will not be valid after April 30, 1972.

*

The Daily Bulletin is published five days a week during term by the Department,of Information and Publications. _



9:30 a.m. - 6:30 p.m. - Research Workshop - [Canadian Association for the Advancement of Research in
Criminology and Criminal Justice] interested persons are invited to attend; for further
information call Judy Meighan at 635-3117

2:00 p.m. - Senate Committee on Research - a hearing for the purpose of receiving oral or written
submissions relating to the Committee's Report on the Sources of Research Funds - Senate
Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

2: 00 p.m. - Inter-varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 105, Vanier College

GENERAL

STAFF POSITION:

9:00 p.m. - midnight - Comeback Inn - 2nd floor, Phase 11, Atkinson College

$75.00
$25.00
$ 5.00/ course
$ 2.00

Annual Reserved
Annual Unreserved
Sessional Decal (Atkinson students only)
Motorcycles

PARKING

Registration is free, allowing parking in desingated peripheral lot only, on payment of daily
fee of 50~. Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, T.O.B., or arrangements can
be made for the appropriate payroll deduction for full-time employees. Parking Decals cannot
be issued to applicants having outstanding parking violations. The 1971-72 parking permits
will not be valid after April 30, 1972.

1972-73 Parking Decals go on sale at the Parking Office Temporary Office Building, Monday,
May 1st. Application forms may also be obtained at the Main Gatehouse. Faculty and staff are
requested to submit applications as soon as possible. Fees for 1972-73 are as follows:

A number of apartments in Graduate Residence are available for sub-leasing this summer. These
units are available for the period from May 1st to August 31st inclusive, or, in some cases,
for shorter periods of time. They consist of bachelor, one bedroom, two bedroom and two
bedroom penthouse accommodation.
Anyone interested in securing this accommodation for the summer may contact the Office of the
Residence Manager and complete a Summer Application Form. The Residence Manager's Office will
then act as a referral agency between permanent tenants and sub-tenants. Any inquiries
regarding the above may be directed to the Office of the Residence Manager at local 3076.

The Arboretum Committee, of which Mike Boyer is Chairman, is planning to plant 6,000 trees in
the four campus woodlots. The Committee will also clean the woods, cut paths, build bridges
and label trees. The University has agreed to supply trees, machinery and hard hats, but the
project can go forward only with volunteer student, staff and faculty help.
The first "tree day" (please note the change in dates) will be Saturday, April 22, beginning at
10:00 a.m.; the woods will be cleaned, staked and trees will be planted. On Friday, April 21,
there will be a briefing session and party in the Student Common Room, Vanier. College at 7:00 p.m.
The Senior Tutors of College Complex #1 have agreed to act as co-ordinators for the volunteers;
anyone who wants to help is asked to call Tom Cohen (Senior Tutor, Vanier College) at 635-2339.
Husbands, wives and children are especially welcome.
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Secretary - Fine Arts - An opening exists for an experienced, well-qualified secretary to assist
the Dean of the Faculty of Fine Arts. Some post-secondary school education is necessary, as
well as the ability to use iniative and work independently. An interest in the arts an asset.
Minimum typing speed of 55 w.p.m. required

- please turn over -

F0r further information call Personnel Services at 3473.

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

3:00 p.m. - Guest Speaker - [York University Kenya Project] "Methodological Issues in Economics" by
Professor Mitchell Harwitz, University of Buffalo - Room B, Curtis Lecture H~lls

8:30 p.m. - Student Concert - [Program in Dance] finale of students' year of work - all welcome to
attend - Burton Auditorium

4:30 p.m. - Meeting of the Council of the Faculty of Arts - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

4:00 p.m. - . midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock.& Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight at
Founders College Dining Hall

4:00 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "Imprinting and Human Behaviour" by Dr. Wladek Sluckan, University
of Western Ontario - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

*

*

*
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GENERAL (cont'd.)

* FOOD SERVICES - SUMMER HOURS

A B C D E
Founders, Vanier Buttery Atkinson Osgoode Central Square
Dining Halls only Coffee House Mon. - Fri.

Apr. 8 - May 12

Monday - Saturday -

Breakfast I 8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. C 8:00 a.m. C 8: 00 a.m.

Coffee 10:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. L L

Lunch 11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 0 0

Coffee 3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. S S

Dinner 5:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. E E

D 3:30 p.m. D 4:00 p.m.

Sunday

Breakfast

Lunch

Dinner

10:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.

12:00 noon - 1:30 p.m.

5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.

C
L
o
S
E
D

C (Saturday
L & Sunday)
o
S
E
D

C
L
o
S
E
D

May 15 - Aug. 11
Mon. through Thurs.
8:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m.
Fri. - 8:00 a.m. -

4:00 p.m.
Aug. 14 Registration
8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Pizza Pit Closed Apr. 28
for summer

F G
Stong College & Glendon College
French Cafe when conferences

are on campus

I
Monday - Saturday

Breakfast C 8:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m.

Coffee L 10:00 a.m. - 10:30 a.m.

Lunch 0 12:00 noon - 1:30 p.m.

Coffee S 3:00 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.

Dinner E 5:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.

D

I
Sunday

Breakfast C 9:30 a.m. - 10:30 a.m.
L

Lunch 0 12:00 noon- 1:00 p.m.
S

Coffee I E 3:00 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.
D

Effective Dates:

A April 29, until dinner, September 10, 1972

B April 28, until noon, September 10, 1972 - except for the needs of the Conference Program

C April 10, until further notice

~;.,. D May 15, until August 28, 1972

E the Central Square hours as listed above are subject to change as required

F April 29, until dinner, September 10, 1972

G signs will be posted announcing any schedule changes
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Friday

1:00 p.m. - 2:00 p.m. - Bicycle Club - meeting to arrange first ride - Room S440, the Ross Bldg.

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Three in the Attic" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

8:30 p.m. - Student Concert - [Program in Dance] finale of the students' year of work - all
interested persons welcome to attend - Burton Auditorium

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "The Twelve Chairs" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

Saturday

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

8:30 p.m. - Student Concert - [Program in Dance] see Friday's listing at 8:30 p.m.

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.

Sunday

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - please note the 11:00 a.m. mass has been cancelled until the
fall - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.

GENERAL

* Graduate students who have successfully completed an oral examination on a thesis or
dissertation submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements of Masters or Doctoral
degrees must subsequently deliver three unbound copies in final acceptable form to the
Faculty of Graduate Studies (Room N920, the Ross Building) at least one week prior to the
Spring Convocation. Since Friday, June 9, 1972 is the date fixed for Convocation for
graduate students, Friday, June 2 is the last date on which a thesis or dissertation in
final form, may be delivered to the Faculty of Graduate Studies by a student who expects to
be awarded a graduate degree at the Spring Convocation.

* PARKING
1972-73 Parking Decals go on sale at the Parking Office, T.O.B., on Monday, May 1st.
Application forms may also be obtained at the Main Gatehouse. Faculty and staff are re­
quested to submit applications as soon as possible. Fees for 1972-73 are as follows:
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Members of the York community are asked to note that the Comeback Inn at Atkinson College
will be closed until the week of May 15, 1972.

Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, T.O.B., or arrangements can be made f~r
the appropriate payroll deduction for full-time employees. Parking decals cannot be issued
to applicants having outstanding parking violations. The 1971-72 parking permits will not
be valid after April, 1972.

lot only on payment

$75.00
$25.00
$ 5.00/course
$ 2.00

designated peripheral

Annual Reserved
Annual Unreserved
Sessional Decal (Atkinson students only)
Motorcycles
Registration is free, allowing parking in
of daily fee of 50~.
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Dna" April 17 - Sunday April 23, 1972 Df"'J::lI.Tf"'V cJ::n

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Conditioning for Men &Women - Monday, Wednesday &Friday; men-main
gym, women-upper gym, Tait McKenzie Building

4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

Tuesday

12:00 noon - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Student Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier College

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

Wednesday

12:10 p.m. & 1:10 p.m. - Film - [Film Library] "The Sixties" (18 mins., col.) new acquisition
of the Film Library (originally scheduled for Apr. 12) - Room 114, Scott Library

4:00 p.m. - CRESS Seminar Series - "The Role of Nitrogen Oxides in the Atmosphere" by Dr. J.C.
McConnell, Harvard University - Room 317, Petrie Scinece Building

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

Thursday

12:00 noon - Graduate Student Association Meeting - to enrol members in the Graduate Student
Union - Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls

2:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 105, Vanier College

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson Col leg

3:45 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "The Role of Experience in the Acquisition of Piaget's
Concept of Conservation" by Marcel Goldschmid, McGill University - Room 107, oStedman
Lecture Halls

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

Friday

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Green Berets" - general admission $1.25; Winters
students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "The Twelve Chairs" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1. - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

Saturday

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

8:00 p.m. - Folk Concert - [Radio York] featuring "Cheech and Chong"; no admission charge,
free tickets obtained from the York Bookstore - Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.

Sunday

7:00 p.m.

0 7:$0 p.m.

9:30 p.m.

Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

- Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

- Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.
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12:00 noon - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Students Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier College

7:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

GENERAL

note of the following telephone number changes, which were

Bar-Lewaw, I.

Nichols, C.

Tinsley, M.M. (Mrs.)

All offices are asked to make
effective Monday, April 17:

Alphabetical Listings -
Furuya, N.Y. (Mrs.) Office of the Director, 3l0J, Scott Library

Old telephone number - 2218
New telephone number - 3174
Office of the Director, 3l0J, Scott Library
Old telephone number - 2218
New telephone number - 3174
Foreign Literature, 262, Winters College
Old telephone number - 2217
New telephone number - 3469
Sociology &Anthropology, 247, Winters College
Old telephone number - 2217
New telephone number - 3469

*

Departmental Listings -
Libraries, Office of the Director, Scott

Asst. Director for Technical Services, Mrs. N.Y. Furuya,
3l0J
Secretary, Mrs. M.M. Tinsley, 310
New telephone number - 3174

* Graduate students who have successfully completed an oral examination on a thesis or
dissertation submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements of Masters or Doctoral
degrees, must subsequently deliver three unbound copies in final acceptable form to the
Faculty of Graduate Studies (Room N920, the Ross Building) at least one week prior to the
Spring Convocation. Since Friday, June 9, is the date fixed for Convocation for graduat
students, Friday, June 2 is the last date on which a thesis or dissertation in final form,
may be delivered to the Faculty of Graduate Studies by a student who expects to be awarded
a graduate degree at the Spring Convocation.

* PARKING
1972-73 Parking Decals go on sale at the Parking Office, T.O.B., on Monday, May 1st.
Application forms may also be obtained at the Main Gatehouse. Faculty and staff are
requested to submit applications as soon as possible. Fees are as follows:

Annual Reserved
Annual Unreserved
Sessional Decal (Atkinson Students only)
Motorcycles
Registration is free, allowing parking in
of daily fee of 50~.

$75.00
$25.00
$ 5.00/course
$ 2.00

designated peripheral lot only, on payment

Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, T.O.B., or arrangements can be made for
the appropriate payroll deduction for full-time employees. Parking decals cannot be issued
to applicants having outstanding parking violations. The 1971-72 parking permits will ~not

be valid after April 30, 1972.

* The Bell Canada Toronto area Telephone Directories are now available, and the YeJlow Pages
will become available within the next few weeks. Departments are requested to advise the
University switchboard of their requirements for both directories during this week -- dial
"0".

* Students who are interested in taking Ukranian in their course of studies at the elementary
or intermediate level, are invited to attend a meeting in Room K, Curtis Lecture Halls at
10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 27. For further information call the
Department of Language Studies at 635-2573.

i -----1
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12:10 p.m. & 1:10 p.m. - Film - [Film Library] "The Sixties" (18 mins. col.) new acquisition of
the film library (originally scheduled to be shown April 12) - Room 114, Scott Library

4:00 p.m. - CRESS Seminar Series - "The Role of Nitrogen Oxides in the Atmosphere" by Dr. J.C.
McConnell, Harvard University - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

8:00 p.m. - Faculty Wives Association - meeting - Faculty Common Room, McLaughlin College

GENERAL

* The Science Library has posted a list of missing issues from journals inside the entrance
to the library. Science faculty members coming into the library are asked to peruse the
list and donate missing issues to the library in order to complete the holdings. Any
enquiries can be answered by Mrs. A. Ricker (local 3928) or Mr. B. Wilks (local 3927).

* The Bell Canada Toronto area Telephone Directories are now available, and the Yellow Pages
will become available within the next few weeks. Departments are requested to advise the
University Switchboard of their requirements for both directories during this week - dial
"0".

* Because of increasing costs and restrictions imposed by the 1972-73 budget, York University
Libraries must reduce the extent to which photocopies obtained through interlibrary loan
are subsidized. Requests initiated after April 30, 1972, will be subject to a standard
charge of ten cents (10~) per exposure. Photocopies will no longer be mailed to borrowers,
but will be held in the Interlibrary Loan Office until payment is received. Borrowers who
normally initiate their loans at Leslie Frost Library or Steacie Science Library, may
collect their requests at these libraries.

* Parking - 1972-73 Annual and Sessional Parking Decals will be on sale at the Parking Ofi .. _e,
T.O.B., from Monday, May 1st. Application forms are available at the Parking Office and
at the Gatehouse, St. Lawrence Boulevard, and it is requested that these be completed as
soon as possible. Fees for 1972-73 are the same as those recommended by the Presidential
Advisory Committee on Parking, and approved by the President, for 1971-72. Because of the
change in the fiscal year, fees for 1971-72 were pro-rated over the ten month period from
July 1st to April 30 (as delineated to all faculty and staff by memorandum from the
Chairman of the Parking Committee on July 15, 1971), those for 1972-73 will be applicable
from May 1, 1972 to April 30, 1973 as shown below:

Annual Reserved $75.00
Annual Unreserved $25.00
Sessional (Atkinson Students only) $ 5.00 per course
Motorcycles $ 2.00

Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, T.O.B., or arrangements can be made for
the appropriate payroll deductions for full-time employees. Those persons having outstand­
~ng parking violations are advised that until these have been resolved through the
Chairman of the Parking Committee, they cannot be issued with a decal.

Nichols, C.

Bar-Lewaw, I

All offices are asked to make note of the following telephone number changes, which were
effective Monday, April 17:
Alphabetical Listing - Furuya, N. Y. (Mrs.) Office of the Director, 3l0J, Scott Library,

New telephone number - 3174
Tinsley, M.M. (Mrs.) Office of the Director, 310, Scott Library

New telephone number - 3174
Foreign Literature, 262, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469
Sociology &Anthropology, 247, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469

Departmental Listing - Libraries, Office of the Director, Scott
Asst. Director for Technical Services, Mrs. N.Y. Furuya, 310J
Secretary, Mrs. M.M. Tinsley, 310
New telephone number - 3174

*
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12:00 noon - Graduate Student Meeting - to discuss and enrol members in the Graduate Student
Union - Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls

2:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowshi:e. - Room 105, Vanier College

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m . - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

3:45 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "The Role of Experience in the Acquisition of Piaget's
Concept of Conservation" by Dr. Marcel Goldschmid, McGill University - Room 291,
Behavioural Science Building

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

W.W. Small,; Vice-President (Administration) advises:
Summer Hours, 1972
YORK CAMPUS

Last year the University introduced on a trial basis summer hours from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30
p.m., from the beginning of Daylight Saving in April to the "return-to-school" after the
Labour Day weekend.
In the rare cases where the summer hours had an adverse effect on required operations it
was recognized that the regular hours should be retained. This flexibility was not intended
to meet the individual wishes of persons who found the earlier arrival slightly inconvenient.
Certainly the change was not initiated to decrease the working day by half an hour.
A survey conducted in September indicated the majority (80%) of the Divisions and Depart­
mentsobserved the revised hours and were in favour of repeating them in 1972.
Following discussion of the subject at a meeting of the President's Senior Policy Committee
April 5, there .was agreement that summer hours, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., be adopted as the
standard for University offices for the period Monday, May lto Tuesday, September 5, 1972.
For a number of years Glendon College has been on a summer hours schedule comparable to
the above and will continue the practice in 1972.

The Association of Commonwealth Universities has requested that all Canadian university
academic and administrative staff visiting Britain between June, 1972 and October, 1972,
notify the Association of their address and dates of stay. This information will be
circulated byA.C.U. to universities and other interesteq organizations and societies in
the United Kingdom.
Names (one first name in full), position and discipline at York, U.K. address, and dates of
stay should be sent to the Department of Information and Publications by May 19, 1972. A
combined submission will then be forwarded to A.C.U.
The Association.has also requested that those who are unable to provide an address in the
U.I,<. before leaving Canada, call at the A.C.U. 'Jffices at 36 Gordon Square in London to
sign the visitors book.

Michael Kearns, presently on the faculties of the Royal Conservatory and York University,
will give a harpsichord recital on 1.1ursday, April 27 at 8:00 p.m. in McLaughlin College
JuniQr Common Room. Mr. Kearns graduated from the Royal Conservatory in Toronto in 1962;
in 1964 he was admitted as a regular student to the harpsichord class of the Conservatoire
National 4e .Paris. He has appeared in concert with many eminent ensembles and soloists,
including Jean-Christophe Benoit and Yehudi Menuhin. All interested persons are welcome
to attend.

NOTE: 'TIiel'ork Daily Bulletin will compfetelfsfourfnyear -of regualr se-rvice on Friday,
April 21. Commencing the week of April 24, 1972, the Bulletin will be published Tuesdays
and "Thursdays (further Bulletins will be issued through the week, should they be required)
and the weekly York Activities section will be published as usual each Monday.
Please have all items to the Department of Information and Publications by 12:00 noon the
;day preceding publication.

- please turn over -
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*

*

The Bell Canada Toronto area Telephone Directories are now available, and the Yellow Pages
will become available within the next few weeks. Departments are requested to advise the
University Switchboard of their requirements for both directories during this week - dial
"0".

PARKING

1972-73 Annual and Sessional Parking Decals will be on sale at the Parking Office, T.O.B.,
from Monday, May 1st. Application forms are available at the Parking Office and at the
Gatehouse, St. Lawrence Boulevard, and it is requested that these be completed as soon as
possible. Fees for 1972-73 are the same as those recommended by the Presidential Advisory
Committee on Parking, and approved by the President, for 1971-72. Because of the change
in the fiscal year, fees for 1971-72 were pro-rated over the ten month period from July 1st
to April 30th (as delineated to all faculty and staff by memorandum from the Chairman of
the Parking Committee on July 15, 1971), those for 1972-73 will be applicable from May 1,
1972 to April 30, 1973 as shown below:

Annual Reserved
Annual Unreserved
Sessional (Atkinson Students only)
Motorcycles

$75.00
$25.00
$ 5.00 per course
$ 2.00

*

Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, T.O.B., or arrangements can be made for
the appropriate payroll deductions for fUll-time employees. Those persons having outstand­
ing parking violations are advised that until these have been resolved through the
Chairman of the Parking Committee, they cannot be issued with a decal.

All offices are asked to make note of the following number changes, which were effective
Monday, April 17:

Alphabetical Listing - Furuya, N.Y. (Mrs.)

Tinsley, M.M. (Mrs.)

Bar-Lewaw, I.

Nichols, C.

Office of the Director, 3l0J, Scott Library
New telephone number - 3174

Office of the Director, 310, Scott Library
New telephone number - 3174

Foreign Literature, 262, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469

Sociology &Anthropology, 247, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469

Departmental Listing - Libraries, Office of the Director, Scott
Asst. Director for Technical Services, Mrs. N.Y. Furuya, 3l0J
Secretary, Mrs. M.M. 1insley, 310
New telephone number - 3174
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Friday

3:00 p.m. - CRESS Seminar Series - "Recent Molecular Spectroscopic Researches in the Visible,
Ultraviolet and Vacuum Ultraviolet" by Professor P.K. Carroll, Department of Physics,
University College, Dublin - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "Green Berets" - general admission $1.25; Winters
students with ID cards $1.00 - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] "The Twelve Chairs" - general admission $1.25;
Winters students with ID cards $1.00 - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

Saturday

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

8:00 p.m. - Folk Concert - [Radio York] featuring "Cheech and Chong"; no admission charge ­
tickets may be obtained from York University Bookstore - Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.

Sunday

7:00 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 7:00 p.m.

7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

9:30 p.m. - Film - [Winters College Council] see Friday's listing at 9:30 p.m.

GENERAL

- please turn over -

*

*

The Arboretum Committee, of which Michael Boyer is Chairman, is planning to plant 6,000
,trees in the four campus woodlots. The Committee will also clean the woods, cut paths,
build bridges and label trees. The first "Tree Day" will be Saturday, April 22, beginning
at 10:00 a.m.; the woods will be cleaned, staked and trees will be planted. Tonight, there
will be a briefing session and party in the Student Common Room, Vanier College at 7:00
p.m. The Senior Tutors of College Complex #1 have agreed to act as co-ordinators for the
volunteers; anyone who wants to help is asked to call Tom Cohen at 635-2339. 'Husbands,
wives and children are especially welcome.

NOTE: The York Daily Bulletin will complete its, fourth year of regular service on Friday,
April 21. Commencing the week of April 24, 1972, the Bulletin will be published Tuesdays
and Thursdays (further Bulletins will be issued through the week, should they be required)
and the weekly York Activities section will be published as usual each Monday. Please
have all items to the Department of Information and Publications by 12:00 noon the day
preceding publication.

STARGAZING: The twin astronomical observatories, at Petrie Science Building, will be
open for two hours each Wednesday throughout the surr~er as of Wednesday, May 10. Times
will be posted in the Bulletin -- everyone is welcome.

Ronald Atkey, Associate Professor at Osgoode Hall Law School, will take part in a panel
discussion on "Canadian Independence: Fact or Fiction?" on Saturday, April 22 from 2:00
p.m. to 4:00 p.m. at Humber College (North Campus - Highway 27 and Rexdale Boulevard). '

, ,The Bell Canada Toronto area Telephone Directories are now available, and the Yellow Pages
wi11become available with the next few weeks. Departments are requested to advise the
University Switchboard of their requirements for both directories this week - dial "0".

,Because of increasing costs and restrictions imposed by the 1972-73 budget, York University
Libraries must reduce the extent to which photocopies obtained through interlibrary loan
are subsized. Requests initiated after April 30, 1972, will be subject to a standard
,~rgeof ten cents per exposure. Photocopies will no longer be mailed to borrowers, but
will be held in the Interlibrary Loan Office until payment is received. Borrowers who
normally initiate their loans at Leslie Frost Library or Steacie Science Library may
collect their requests at these libraries.
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* PARKING
1972-73 Annual and Sessional Parking Decals are on sale at the Parking Office, T.O.B.
Application forms are available at the Parking Office and at the Gatehouse, St. Lawrence
Boulevard, and it is requested that these be completed as soon as possible. Fees for 1972­
73 are the same as those recommended by the Presidential Advisory Committee on Parking,
and approved by the President, for 1971-72. Because of the change in the fiscal year, fees
for 1971-72 were pro-rated over the ten month period from July 1st to April 30th (as
delineated to all faculty and staff by memorandum from the Chairman of the Parking Committee
on July 15, 1971), those for 1972-73 will be applicable from May 1, 1972 to April 30, 1973
as shown below:

Annual Reserved
Annual Unreserved
Sessional (Atkinson Students only)
Motorcycles

$75.00
$25.00
$ 5.00 per course
$ 2.00

..

*

*

*

*

Fees may be paid in cash at the Accounting Office, T.O.B., or arrangements can be made for
the appropriate payroll deductions for full-time employees. Those persons having outstanding
parking violations are advised that until these have been resolved through the Chairman
of the Parking Committee, they cannot be issued with a decal.

There are a number of apartments available in Graduate Residence for sub-leasing this
summer. These units are available for the period of May 1st to August 31st inclusive, or,
in some cases, for shorter periods of time. They consist of bachelor, one bedroom, two
bedroom and two bedroom penthouse accommodation.
Anyone interested in securing this accommodation for the summer may contact the Office of
the Residence Manager and complete a Summer Application Form. The Residence Manager's
Office will then act as a referral agency between permanent tenants and sub-tenants. Any
enquiries regarding the above may be directed to the Office of the Residence Manager at
local 3076.

Students who are interested in taking Ukranian in their course of studies at the elementary
or intermediate level are invited to attend a meeting in Room K, Curtis Lecture Halls at .
10:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 27. For further information call the
Department of Language Studies at 635-2573.

The Science Library has posted a list of missing issues from journals inside the entrance
to the library. Science faculty members coming into the library are asked to peruse the
list and donate missing issues to the library in order to· complete the holdings. Any
enquiries can be answered by Mrs. A. Ricker (local 3928) or Mr. B. Wilks (local 3927).

All offices are asked to make note of the following telephone number changes, which were
effective Monday, April 17:

Alphabetical Listing Furuya, N.Y. (Mrs.) Office of the Director, 310J, Scott Library
New telephone number - 3174

Tinsley, M.M. (Mrs.) Office of the Director, 310, Scott Library
New telephone number - 3174

Bar-Lewaw, I. Foreign Literature, 262, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469

Nichols, C. Sociology &Anthropology, 247, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469

Departmental Listing Libraries, Office of the Director, Scott
Asst. Director for Technical Services, Mrs. N.Y. Furuya, 3l0J
Secretary, Mrs. M.M. Tinsley, 310
New telephone number - 3174

On Sunday, April 23 at 4: 30 p .m., a program entitled "Beneath Another Sun" will be
telecast on the CBC series 'The New Majority'. The program was written by Leo Hunnakko
and He1en Woodbridge of the Department of Instructional Aid Resources, and includes a
section dealing with Andreas Papandreou of the York Department of Economics.
The program briefly is about political exiles who have chosen Canada and specifically
Toronto as their new home. They talk about the condition of their homeland, their reasons
for leaving, and the difficulties in making the transition.

.~ '~"':"~}',:"';:"~Bc~:",:':'~~
'., ..,.,:...... ...:..,__..,. ---:-- ~._~_··'v''-''-__....._... _'" ,_



)

\

:!:

.YORK DAILV
~~ UNIVER.SITY .

BULLETIN
YORK ACTIVITIES Monday April 24 - Sunday April 30, 1972 EMERGENCY SERVICES CENTRE - 3333

Monday

12:15 p.m. - 12:45 p.m. - Conditioning for Men &Women - Monday, Wednesday and Friday; men-main gym,
women-upper gym, Tait McKenzie Building

2:00 p.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Creativity and Communication" - speakers: J. Stove1,
R.A. Mark; critics: D. Cappon, J.M. Choukroun, R.S. Lang, A.L. Murray and T. Philbrook (all
faculty members of Environmental Studies) - all workshops this week are open to the university
community - Room 550, Scott Library

4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

Tuesday

9:00 a.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Social Intervention" - speaker: T. Philbrook; critics:
M. Chevalier, J.M. Choukroun, A.J. Diamond, O. Friedman and C. MacAndrews (all faculty members
of Environmental Studies) - Room 548, Scott Library

12:00 noon - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Student Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

2:00 p.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Housing" - speaker: A.J. Diamond; critics: M. Brownstone,
D. Cappon, T.J. Cartwright, P.M. Homenuck and A.L. Murray (all faculty members of Environmental
Studies) - Room 556, Scott Library

4:00 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "The Origin of Consciousness" by Dr. Julian Jaynes, Princeton
University - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier College

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

Wednesday

9:00 a.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Contact Futures" - speaker: M. Chevalier; critics:
D. Cappon, E. Comay, C. MacAndrews, C.D. Morley, and T. Philbrook (all faculty members of
Environmental Studies) - Room 519, Scott Library

10:30 a.m. - Council of the Faculty of Arts - special meeting - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

12:00 noon - Graduate Student Meeting - "Teach-In on the Future of Ontario Universities" - also a
discussion of the Graduate Student Union - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

2:00 p.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Urban and Community Design" - speaker: E. Comay; critics:
T.J. Cartwright, J.B. Ellis, R.S. Lang, J. Livingston, R.A. Mark and J.E. Page (all faculty
members of Environmental Stidies) - Room 549, Scott Library

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight at
Founders College Dining Hall

Thursday

2:00 p.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Man/Environment" - speakers: J. Livingston, M. Hough;
critics: M. Chavalier, J.B. Ellis, R.A. Mark, J.E. Page, T. Philbrook, and J. Stove1 (all
faculty members of Environmental Studies) - Room 547, Scott Library

2:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 105, Vanier College

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight at
Founders College Dining Hall

4:30 p.m. - Monthly Meeting of the Senate - due to space limitations, tickets must be obtained from
Room 5945, the Ross Building - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

8:00 p.m. - Harpsichord Recital - [McLaughlin College] featuring Michael Kearns; no admission charge
- Junior Common Room, McLaughlin College

Sunday

7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

r--~ I
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9:00 a.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Social Intervention" - speaker: T. Philbrook;
critics: M. Chevalier, J.M. Choukroun, A.J. Diamond, O. Friedman and C. MacAndrews (all
faculty members of Environmental Studies) - all workshops this week are open to the York
community - Room 548, Scott Library

12:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. - Beer Lunch - Graduate Student Lounge, 7th floor, the Ross Building

2:00 p.m. -Environmental Studies Workshop - "Housing" - speaker: A.J. Diamond; critics:
M. Brownstone, D. Cappon, T.J. Cartwright, P.M. Homenuck and A.L. Murray (all faculty
members of Environmental Studies) - Room 556, Scott Library

4:00 p.m. - Psychology Colloquium - "The Origin of Consciousness" by Dr. Julian Jaynes,
Princeton University - Room 291, Behavioural Science Building

5:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 112, Vanier College

7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Boxing Club - Judo Room, Tait McKenzie Building

Wednesday

9:00 a.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Contact Futures" - speaker: M. Chevalier; critics:
D. Cappon, E. Comay, C. MacAndrews, C.D. Morley and T. Philbrook (all faculty members of
Environmental Studies) - Room 519, Scott Library

10:30 a.m. - Council of the Faculty of Arts - special meeting - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross
Building .

12:00 noon - Graduate Student Meeting - "Teach-In on the Future of Ontario Universities" - also
discussion of the Graduate Student Union - Room I, Curtis Lecture Halls

12:10 p.m. & 1:10 p.m. - film - [Film Library] "The Dove" (15 mins. B&W) a satire on Swedish
films; new acquisition of the Film Library - Room 114, Scott Library

2:00 p.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Urban and Community Design" - speaker: E. Comay;
critics: T.J. Cartwright, J.B. Ellis, R.S. Lang, J. Livingston, R.A. Mark and J.E. Page
(all faculty members of Environmental Studies) - Room 549, Scott Library

4:00p.m. - S.C.R. Cricket Club - organizational meeting; open to all faculty, staff and students
. - for further information call Colin Campbell (2203) or Barry Argyle (3821) - Senior

Common Room, Winters College

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock & Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight at
Founders College Dining Hall

GENERAL

;.~~

*

*

Calendar of Academic Operations: Included with the mailing of today's Daily Bulletin is a
Calendar of Academic Operations prepared under the direction of the Committee on Sessional
Operations. It is hoped that this Calendar will provide useful information for many
university offices.
Blank copies of the Calendar form may be helpful to those concerned with scheduling operations
in conjunction with the activities shown on the Calendar. These forms may be obtained from
Mrs. P.M. Meredith, Room S907, the Ross Building, local 2328.
Calendars for the Fall 1972 and Winter 1973 terms are in preparation and will be issued
shortly.

Ancillary Services Advises:
A cost analysis of beverage production and a review of the University's Food Service Budget
for 1972-73, reinforces the necessity to increase the price of coffee.
Effective May 15, 1972, the price of coffee will be l5~ per cup in all Food Service outlets.
This action, though regrettable, is considered necessary.
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Mon., May 22, regular hours
Sat., May 20, closed
Sun., May 21, closed
Mon., May 22, closed
Mon., May 22, closed
Mon., May 22, closed
Mon., May 22, closed
Mon., May 22, closed

Osgoode Hall Law Library
Tait McKenzie Physical Education Centre
Proctor Field House
Computer Services

VICTORIA DAY HOLIDAY

University Offices Will be closed Monday, May 22
Scott and Steacie Science Libraries
Leslie Frost Library

*

* The Department of Physical Plant has introduced a pilot project of collecting waste paper
for recycling effective Monday, April 24. Buildings affected in this project are the Ross
Building, the Temporary Office Building and Physical Plant Workshops.
Two cardboard containers have been provided for each office or area'where a suitable amount
of waste paper can be expected. Metal staples and clips do not present a problem, but
preferably, should be kept out of the containers.
On Tuesday and Thursday of each week, the cleaning staff will empty the waste paper
containers instead of the regular waste baskets. Any department with a large volume of paper
can call local 2373 for special pick-up. The success of this project depends on the
co-oper~tion of all. The Department of Physical Plant hopes to extend the paper recycling
program to include the entire campus. The intended purpose is to reduce pollution and the
number of living trees used to produce paper.

* The eleventh and final seminar in the series presented by the Division of Executive
Development will be a two-week residential seminar (April 30 to May 13) held at the Glendon
campus. The "York Professional Management Institute" is designed to assist practising
managers in broadening their exposure to new ideas, and to develop the executive abilities
essential to the continued successful performance of both the individual and the
organization he represents. In a sense, this seminar is a capsule form of the Faculty of
Administrative Studies' Graduate Program. For further information call the Division of
:E~ecutive Development at 635-2432 or 635-2386.

* Newtonbrook Secondary School and Glendon College are jointly sponsoring a conference on
Canadian Studies from April 24-28. Approximately twenty students from each of the provinces
and the Northwe,st Territories will gather together to discuss- 1) the aspects of the
issue of Canada's survival as a nation in the face of problems confronting our society; 2)
whe;ther, or not., it is important that we further, define and establish our sense of a
distinctive Canadian identity; and 3) meet, talk to and learn from a number of the men and
women who are doing key work in the various areas of Canadian Studies. Irving Layton, Jack
McClelland, TonyO'Donahue and June Callwood are some of the speakers who will be present.
For further information call Mr. Mandell at 223-8441.

* Because of increasing costs and restrictions imposed by the 1972-73 budget, York University
Libraries must reduce the extent to which photocopies obtained through interlibrary loan
are subsidized. Requests initiated after April 30, 1972 will be subject to a standard

, charge of ten cents per exposure. PhC'tocopies will no longer be mailed to borrowers, but
will be held in the Interlibrary Loan Office until payment is received. Borrowers who
normally initiate their loans at Leslie Frost Library or Steacie Science Library may collec~

their requests at these libraries.

* A ,faculty and st.aff hockey team is being organized to play in an intermediate league at the
Doublerink Arenas at Jane Street and Highway 7. The schedule will start the first week in
,May and games will be played on week nights. Any faculty or staff member interested in
playing on a regular weekly basis should contact Doug Kelly at local 3208.

I;.'
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Thursday

10:00 a.m. & 2:00 p.m. - Meeting - for students who wish to take Ukranian in their course of
studies at the elementary or intermediate level - Room K, Curtis Lecture Halls

2:00 p.m. - Environmental Studies Workshop - "Man/Environment" - speakers: J. Livingston and
M. Hough; critics: M. Chevalier, J.B. Ellis, R.A. Mark, J.E. Page, T. Philbrookand
J. Stovel (all faculty members of Environmental Studies) - workshop is open to the York
community - Room 547, Scott Library

2:00 p.m. - Inter-Varsity Christian Fellowship - Room 105, Vanier College

3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Kundalini Yoga Classes - South Wing Common Room, Atkinson College

4:00 p.m. - midnight - Green Bush Inn - Cock &Bull Coffee Shop; also 8:00 p.m. to midnight
at Founders College Dining Hall

4:30 p.m. - Monthly Meeting of the Senate - due to space limitations, tickets must be obtained
from Room S945, the Ross Building - Senate Chamber (S9l5), the Ross Building

8:00 p.m. - Harpsichord Recital - [McLaughlin College] featuring Michael Kearns; no admission
charge - Junior Common Room, McLaughlin College

Sunday

7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

GENERAL

* W.W. Small, Vice-President (Administration) advises:
Summer Hours, 1972
YORK CAMPUS

Last year the University introduced on a trial basis summer hours from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30
p.m., from the beginning of Daylight Saving in April to the "return-to-school" after the
Labour Day weekend.
In the rare cases where the summer hours had an adverse effect on required operations it
was recognized that the regular hours should be retained. This flexibility was not intended
to meet the individual wishes of persons who found the earlier arrival slightly inconvenient
Certainly the change was not initiated to decrease the working day by half ari hour.
A survey conducted in September indicated the majority (80%) of the Divisions and Depart­
ments observed the revised hours and were in favour of repeating them in 1972.
Following discussion of the subject at a meeting of the President's Senior Policy Committee
April 5, there W;1S agreement that summer hours, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., be adopted as the
standard for University offices for the period Monday, May 1 to Tuesday, September 5, 1972.
For a number of years Glendon College has been on a summer hours schedule comparable to
the above and will continue the practice in 1972.

* Health Services:
.-, Doctors will not be in after Friday, April 28
- Nurses will be at the Health Centre for the first two weeks in May; hours will be

10:00 a~m.- 2:00 p.m.
- Health Services offices will be closed as of Friday, May 12 until further notice
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1st:
12:00 noon - 1:30 p.m.
4:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.
2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m .

effective May 1st:
10:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m.

1:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.

Recreational Swim Hours - effective May
Monday through Friday
Monday through Thursday
.Saturday &Sunday

Tait McKenzie Building Hours
Monday through Friday
Saturday &Sunday

*
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Author Hugh Garner, playwright Tom Hendry, and poet Joe Rosenblatt, are among the writers,
poets, and dramatists who will conduct sessions ata Writers' Workshop which will be held
by York's Centre for Continuing Education on the Glendon Campus July 31 to August 11.
Participants will study fiction, non-fiction, poetry and drama. For a brochure, contact
the Centre at 635-2501.

Bursaries made available through a Federal-Provincial grant will enable English-speaking
Canadian students to learn French and French-speaking students to learn English in a
summer language bursary program being offered by the Centre for Continuing Education from
July 4 to August 11. Bursaries are being restricted to students who do not have full-time
s.ummer jobs or permanent employment, and who have been seventeen years of age since
December, 1971. Those interested in this program should call 635-2501.

Commencing May 3rd, the Green Bush Inn will be open from 12:00 noon to 12:00 midnight,
Wednesday through Friday. Faculty, staff and students are particularly invited for lunch
as a whole range of delicatessen foods will be available as well as a full licence. In
the evenings, light folk entertainment will be provided on the patio. There will be table
service, low prices, and, weather permitting, the outdoor patio area will be licenced.
The Green Bush Inn is temporarily located in Founders College.

* All offices are asked to make
Furuya, N.Y. (Mrs.)

Tinsley, M.M. (Mrs.)
Bar-Lewaw, I.

Nichols, C.

note of the following telephone number changes:
Office of the Director, 3l0J, Scott Library
New telephone number - 3174
same as above
Foreign Literature, 262, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469
Sociology &Anthropology, 247, Winters College
New telephone number - 3469

*

*

*

An intensive T-Group experience where the participants seek to create a productive learning
situation will be the focus of the Human Relations Laboratory sponsored by the Centre for
Continuing Education June 4-10. The Lab is designed for people who want to improve their
interpersonal skills and is not concerned with those people who are seeking therapy.
Under the direction of Dr. Vello Sermat and Dr. Paul Vereshack, the Lab will be held at
the Terra Cotta Inn. Call the Centre at 635-2546/2368 for further details.

Newtonbrook Secondary School is sponsoring a conference on Canadian Studies April 24-28 at
the York Campus (note: Glendon College is not co-sponsoring this conference as was stated
in the April 25th Bulletin). Approximately twenty students from across Canada·will be
present. For further information call Mr. G. Mandell at 223-8441.

Year-End Accounting Procedures:
The Office of the Comptroller wishes to remind the community of specific deadline dates for
the completion of year-end statements. These dates were circulated on February 15, 1972
and reference is made in particular to the following:

1. Expense Advances - An Expense Report is to be submitted to the Accounting Department
by 3:30 p.m. May 12, 1972, for all advances outstanding at April 30, 1972.

2~ Miscellaneous Payroll - An "Authorization of Payment of Temporary Services" form must
be completed and received in the Payroll Office by 5:00 p.m. May 4, 1972, for all
casual assistants who have rendered service up to and including April 30, 1972.
Cheques will be mailed by May 11, 1972.

3. Supplier's Invoices - Goods or services received in a fiscal year are charged to the
budget appropriation for that year. There is no method by which funds appropriated
for use in one period can be used for prepayment of goods or services or to effect any
carry over into the next. Suppliers' invoices for goods or services which are received
prior to April 30, 1972, will be charged to the current year's budget.
Departments are asked to indicate the date of receipt of all goods or services-on the
receiving copy (blue) of the purchase order and submit this copy to Accounts Payable
immediately after receipt of goods or services. For accounts payable against 1971/72
funds the blue copies must be cleared to Accounting by 3:30 p.m. May 12, 1972.
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NOTE: Correction - York Gazette, Vollume 11, Number 14 _
On page 5, the article entitled "The University Budget 1972-73", paragraph 5 should read:

"The University has budgeted on what might appear on the surface to be quite a
substantial contingency basis, an amount of close to $500 thousand for 1972-73
at this time, partly to provide for normal contingencies and the working out of
budget details, but partly as a precaution against under-enrolment."

Waste Paper Collection Project
In response to community enthusiasm, the collection of waste paper for recycling, has been
introduced by the University. The project, developed last year by York's Pollution Probe,
was sparked again this year by students Mark Plewman and Bob Vorpes who requested that the
program be undertaken as university routine carried out by the Department of Physical
Plant in collaboration with Pollution Probe.
Initially only three buildings will participate in this pilot project - the Ross Building,
the Temporary Office Building, and the Physical Plant Workshops.
Two cardboard containers have been provided for each office or area where a suitable
amount of waste paper can be expected. Metal staples and clips do not present a problem,
but preferably should be kept out of the containers. On Tuesday and Thursday of each week,
the cleaning staff will empty the waste paper containers instead of the regular waste
baskets. While additional medium-sized containers, clearly marked "waste paper", may be
used for excess quantities, any department with a large volume of paper should call local
2373 to arrange for a special pick-up.
Eventually it is hoped that the paper recycling program may be extended to include the
entire campus. The success of this project, the purpose of which is to assist in the
reduction of pollution and the number of living trees used to produce paper, depends on
the wholehearted co-operation of the university community.

Year-End Accounting Procedures
The Office of the Comptroller wishes to remind the community of specific deadline dates for
the completion of year-end statements. These dates were circulated on February 15, 1972
and reference is made in particular to the following:
1. Expense Advances - An Expense Report is to be submitted to the Accounting Department
by 3:30 p.m., May 12, 1972, for all advances outstanding at April 30, 1972.

2. Supplier's Invoices - Goods or services received in a fiscal year are charged to the
budget appropriation for that year. There is no method by which funds appropriated for
use in one period can be used for prepayment of goods or services or to effect·any carry
over into the next. Suppliers' invoices for goods or services which are received prior
to April 30, 1972, will be charged to the current year's budget.
Departments are asked to indicate the date of receipt of all goods or services on the
receiving copy (blue) of the purchase order and submit this copy to Accounts Payable
immediately after receipt of goods or services. For accounts payable against 1971/72
funds the blue copies must be cleared to Accounting by 3:30 p.m., May 12, 1972.

The Chief Accountant's Office advises that after discussion with the Department of
Personnel Services, it has been decided to convert to a four-day week in the Accounting
Department. The changeover will occur May 1, 1972, and be in effect on a trial basis
for four months. The Accounting Department will remain on a five day business week
(Monday through Friday), however, business hours will be extended from 8:00 a.m. to 5:45
p.m.

The Association of Commonwealth Universities has requested that all Canadian university
academic and administrative staff visiting Britain between June 1972 and October 1972
notify the Association of their address and dates of stay. This information will be
circulated by A.C.U. to universities and other interested organizations and societies
in the United Kingdom.
Names (one first name in full), position and discipline at York, U.K. address, and dates
of stay should be sent to the Department of Information and Publications by May 19, 1972.
A combined submission will then be forwarded to A.C.U. The Association has also requested
that those who are unable to provide an address in the U.K. before leaving Canada, call
at the A.C.U. offices at 36 Gordon Square in London to sign the visitors book.
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* Stargazing
The twin astronomical observatories, at Petrie Science Building, will be open as of
Wednesday, May 10, for two hours each Wednesday throughout the summer. Times will be
posted in the Bulletin -- everyone is welcome.

* An evening of classical Karnatak music of South India with Jon Higgins (vocalist), L.
Shankar (violin), Trichy Sankaran (mridangam), Helen Mogford (tampura), all of the Faculty
of Fine Arts at York, will be offered for the benefit of the people of Bangla Desh on
Sunday, May 7 at 8:00 p.m. at St. Michael's College, Brennan Auditorium, 50 St. Joseph's
Street. Admission for students - $2.00, others - $5.00. Tickets are available from the
"People to People Campaign", Box 898, Station K, Toronto (telephone 483-4369) or contact
Chris Furedy, S739, the Ross Building.

044

228
313

D3l
D30
024G
124
282

3839
3358
2525
2453
3941
3941
2440
2377
2225
3243

487-8141

2469
3811
3226
3063
2282
2394

or anyone interested in joining the York University
may obtain information from their nearest building

Atkinson College
Bookstore, Central Square
Winters College
Stong College
Physical Plant Workshops
Temporary Office Building
Graduate Residence #3
Petrie Science Building
Circulation, Scott Library
Temporary Office Building
Temporary Office Building
Osgoode Law Library
Osgoode Law Library
Behavioural Science Building
Porters Office, Founders
the Ross Building
Fine Arts, B.S.B.
Security, Glendon Campus

Any members who have enquiries,
Faculty and Staff Credit Union,
representative:

Mrs. Theresa Brown
Mrs. Ann Callighen
Mrs. Marjorie Cook
Mrs. Ti11ie Dale
Mrs. Mavis Finan
Miss Beverley Grimsditch C28
Mr. John Harbaruk 511
Mr. Jim Hodges 018
Mr. Ron Kennedy
Miss Adele Love
Mr. J. Mastandrea
Mrs. Lydia Messier
Mrs. Bonnie McKee
Mrs. Hilda Rich
Mr. Tom Robinson
Miss Paulette Ruffieux Sl14
Mrs. Dora Shoreman 237
Mr. John Sparks

*

STAFF POSITIONS:
1. Accounts Payable Clerk - Minimum of one year's experience in accounts payable;

preferably familiar with computerized systems. (grade 3)

2. General Accounting Clerk - Must have a knowledge of bookkeeping; some typing;
experience in Computer Input would be helpful. (grade 3)

3. Student Accounts Clerk - To work in Student Fees area; one to two year's accounts
receivable experience necessary. (grade 3)

For further information call Personnel Services at 3473.

* The l12th Annual Convention of the Ontario Educational Association will be held on the
York campus, May 5-7. Guest speakers will deliver lectures on the many facets of
education; David Silcox, Assistant Dean in York's Faculty of Fine Arts, will speak on
"Education in the Fine Arts". The convention will be opened by Thomas Wells, Ontario
Minister of Education. For further information call O.E.A. at 920-1915.


